


Dear St. John the Baptist Families,
We are busy preparing for the 2020-2021 school year.  It doesn’t seem possible.  Powerschool enrollment is open and there is a letter enclosed about how to re-enroll or enroll.  Please go to www.cdolinc.net/registration to enroll  your child for the 2020-2021 school year.   In the meantime we have some information to share from the Diocese of Lincoln.  I have enclosed  five documents that have important information regarding the 2020-2021 school year tuiton and scholarships.  
The School Advisory Council has also been hard at work working on our continuing strategic plan for St. John the Baptist School.  A strategic plan is a living, breathing document that is ever changing and evolving.  The stratgic plan that the diocese assisted us with the last five years helped us to be able to remain open and make some necessary, important changes to help move toward the sustainability of our school.  It is now time to launch our next five year plan as we must continue to strive for sustainability and growth. That being said, we always need your support as a parent of a student(s) at St. John the Baptist School.  Along with Parish support, everyone working together toward a common goal will continue to improve our school and community.  
Tuition will increase this year to $1800 for parishioners and $3400 for non-parishioners  This increase is due to operational expenses and needing to achieve competitive teaching salaries.  Also included are technology fees that in the past were covered by the diocese. These are costs that we continue to watch and control  closely,  but as you are aware these will  have to be reevaluated each year.   We are looking into options to help cover the technology costs through grants/underwriters/fund-raising.  The good news is we do have scholarships available to help with tuition  cost. The Good Shepherd Scholarship is available for up to $1300.  That is almost 75% of our tuition cost.  The Good Shepherd Scholarship is available to parishioners and non-parishioners.  We also have our STJB scholarship available for parishioners that do not qualify for the Good Shepherd Scholarship.  We strongly encourage everyone to apply for these scholarships.  Though you are seeing an increase we continue to fall well below others  in our area,  in cost and well above others in a faith filled environment along with academic excellence.  
[bookmark: _GoBack]Your child receives an excellent faith based, academic education at St. John Baptist School.  We appreciate all the support and dedication you make to send your children to our school.  
Please read the enclosed materials and please take advantage of the scholarships that are provided by the diocese and locally.   
Pre-school rates are also increasing.  Pre-school does not qualify for the Good Shepherd or our local Tuition assistance fund.  Rates are as follows;  PK3, three half days = $1500, PK4-1/2 day, five half days = $3000, PK4-five full days = $4500.  
Jesus I trust in you,

Fr. Michael Houlihan 					Linda Monahan
Chief Administrative Officer 				Principal

Enclosures:
2020-2021 tuition information
The Good Shephard Program
St. John the Baptist Tuition Assistance Fund
Technology initiative update
Powerschool enrollment instructions
